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February 21, 2021 
 
Prince George City Council: 
 
The intent of this letter is to provide written confirmation of the amendment of temporary use 
permit TU000067 - 681 Ongman Road as well as address some concerns in regards to the 
operations of my business. 
 
Due to the fact that administration is not able to support the proposed “animal breeding and 
boarding” I have decided to remove boarding from my intended uses and continue with my 
application for the sole purposes of dog daycare, training and in the future potentially 
grooming.  
 
In regards to the noise level reduction in order to reduce impacts of adjacent neighbors we 
are planning to install appropriate sound barriers inside the facility. We would also like to 
confirm that the dogs are not kenneled but play in a group setting. This in itself reduces 
noise as the dogs will be contently playing amongst themselves versus potentially 
distressed, locked in a kennel.  
 
Our daycare is an indoor facility but we will be implementing outdoor hikes into our everyday 
schedule. We currently have a dog transportation bus that we will use to transport our client 
dogs to remote locations suitable for on or off leash dog walking. This in turn will also reduce 
the noise level - as the dogs will likely be very tired upon returning back to the daycare. 
 
Due to the fact our daycare is indoors, there will be messes. We would like to address that 
we are taking all precautions to handle these messes safely and appropriately. All liquid 
waste will be soaked using an enzymatic cleaner suitable for pet urine and flushed down the 
drain using plenty of water. There will be no solids introduced into the ground drain. All solid 
matter will be properly composted.  
 
Thank you again for your time and consideration, we hope this letter has appropriately 
addressed some valid concerns. 
 

 
 
Rhiannon Ewanyshyn 
Owner/ Operator 
PG Pups Ltd. 
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